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Important Details 

Pursuant to California Code of Regulations, Title 13, Division 1, Chapter 1, Article 

3.7 §227.24, manufacturers are required to enroll in the Department of Motor 

Vehicles (DMV) Employer Pull Notice (EPN) Program. Manufacturers will receive 

reports of Vehicle Code violations and accidents associated with the 

Autonomous Vehicle Test Driver’s California Driver’s License record. 

If you have questions regarding how to read an EPN report, or specific violations 

listed on the EPN report, please contact the Autonomous Vehicles Branch at 

autonomousvehicles@dmv.ca.gov. 


